- (ii) A complimentary guest card.
- (b) If a residential parking permit area is established as a result of the construction of a professional sports facility that seats 45,000 or more people, a local authority may not charge a fee for the issuance of a permit to park in that area.
- C) IN BALTIMORE CITY, THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF THE BALTIMORE CITY DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS PARKING AUTHORITY MAY ISSUE, ON A CASE BY CASE BASIS SHOWING OF EVIDENCE OF OWNERSHIP AND OCCUPANCY, A RESIDENTIAL PARKING PERMIT TO A PERSON WHO OWNS AND OCCUPIES RESIDENTIAL PROPERTY IN THE RESIDENTIAL PARKING PERMIT AREA REGARDLESS OF WHETHER THE PERSON WOULD OTHERWISE QUALIFY FOR A RESIDENTIAL PARKING PERMIT UNDER SUBSECTION (A) OF THIS SECTION.

SECTION 2. AND BE IT FURTHER ENACTED, That this Act shall take effect October July 1, 2001.

May 17, 2001

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr. President of the Senate State House Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Mr. President:

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, I have today vetoed Senate Bill 376 - Environment - Noise Inspectors.

Senate Bill 376 requires the Maryland Department of the Environment to employ two noise inspectors to enforce the State sound level limits and noise control regulations. The bill authorizes a noise inspector to issue a civil citation with a maximum penalty of \$500 to any individual found in violation of State sound level limits and State noise control regulations.

Under current law, the Department adopts environmental noise standards, sound level limits and noise control rules and regulations as necessary to protect the public health, the general welfare and property of the citizens of Maryland. The law provides for certain exemptions for construction or repair work on public property and fire or rescue station alerting devices. To the maximum extent possible, the Department must use the facilities and services of appropriate agencies of political subdivisions in its enforcement activities.

Currently the State noise enforcement program, consisting of one inspector within the Department of the Environment, is funded through the annual State budgetary process and approved by the Maryland General Assembly. The Department did not submit a budgetary request for funding for a second noise inspector for fiscal year 2002 and does not believe that there is a demonstrated need, from either a policy or budgetary perspective, warranting a statutory mandate for the Department to employ two noise inspectors, at all times, to enforce State law.

For the above reasons, I have vetoed Senate Bill 376.